


reforms are needed expeditiously, as directed by the law, to ensure that these types of conflicts 
do not occur. 

We support the FAR Council's commitment to addressing complex federal acquisition issues, 
ensuring that the government spends money wisely and eliminates waste and abuse of taxpayer 
dollars. In fiscal year 2023, the federal government obligated more than $750 billion dollars 
through federal contracts. 4 The federal government must ensure that contracts are awarded in the 
best interests of the American people. Contractors who have the opportunity to do business with 
the federal government must support the American people without bias or compromise and must 
not jeopardize America's national security. 

Accordingly, for Congress to conduct independent oversight, no later than October 7, please 
provide the status and timeline of next steps to implement this law. Additionally, please provide 
records showing the steps the FAR Council has already taken to implement the law. If no steps 
have been taken, why not? Finally, please explain in detail the reason the FAR Council did not 
finalize the rulemaking necessary to implement this law in June as was required. I look forward 
to continuing to work with you to ensure the government spends money wisely and eliminates 
waste and abuse of taxpayer dollars. 

Sincerely, 

� /./� Margaret Wood Hassan 
Chair 
Subcommittee on Emerging 
Threats and Spending Oversight 

aJ..,�,L-4 
Charles E. Grassley 7
Ranking Member 
Committee on the Budget 

ing Member 
Subcommittee on Emerging 
Threats and Capabilities 

4Government Accountability Office, A Snapshot: Government-Wide Contracting. (2023) 
(https:/ /files.gao.gov/multimedia/Federal_ Government_ Contracting/index.html#:-:text=The%20federal%20govem 
ment%20obligated%20%24 759 ,2022%20after%20adjusting%20for%20inflation) 
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Gary C. Peterset  
ChairCh
Committee on Homeland Security and 
Governmental Affairs




